
Back in time is a new feature looking back at cuttings of greenkeeping news from days 

gone-by. 2012 will be a landmark year, as it will be the centenary of Greenkeeping 

Associations, as well as 25 years since BIGGA was formed. Each month we will look 

back at the current month, but in a different year, from over the last hundred. 

This month we travel back to August 1989 when ironically the magazine was looking 

back itself with the grandfather of all greenkeepers Old Tom Morris on the cover...

1989

Viscount Whitelaw, 
BIGGA’s first President is 
pictured (right) and the 
“Flannel Panel” lists who 
were involved in BIGGA at 
that particular time

“ANOTHER DEAD MOLE” 
The story was about an albino 
mole which was one of four 
trapped by the Fraserburgh 
Head Greenkeeper, one 
Gordon Moir, now Director of 
Greenkeeping at St Andrews.

The Poseur’s Pose! Piece is 
actually a preview for BIGGA’s 
National Championship, 
which was due to be played at 
Lyme Regis GC over three days 
in August. Coincidentally, 
Greenkeeper International is 
previewing this year’s National 
Championship, sponsored by 
Charterhouse and Kubota, at 
West Lancs GC.

Do you have any old  artifacts from days gone-by?
Perhaps your grandad was a greenkeeper and has something stored away in the loft? Maybe an Association tie, or a journal? If so we would love to hear from you. We are particularly interested in the early part of the last century, but anything you have would be worth considering for future editions of this article.
Please contact us on 01347 833800 or email Elliott Small, BIGGA Past Chairman,

elliott.edna@hotmail.co.uk
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BACK IN TIME

Left. Another coincidence! 
August ’89 previews the very 
first Toro Student of the Year 
competition, which was to be 
won by Mark Proctor. This month 
Greenkeeper International 
contains the preview for the 2011 
competition.

Right: Range of adverts which 
appeared in the issue

Below. A snapshot of an article 
written by one of greenkeeping’s 
greatest supporters, architect, 
Fred Hawtree. Again this piece 
was looking back into golfing 
history.
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